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We DO NOT need the Governor to choose to fill a vacancy.  This should always be 

left up to the people to choose and not the Governor to "select" for the people.  

ABSOLUTELY NO. 

 

This is the current law to fill a vacancy for US Senator is as follows and should 

remain: 

 

If a vacancy in election or office of Representative in Congress or United States 

Senator occurs before the 61st day before the general election, the Governor shall 

call a special election to fill that vacancy. If a vacancy in election or office of United 

States Senator occurs after the 62nd day before the general election but on or before 

the general election, and if the term of that office is not regularly filled at that election, 

the Governor shall call a special election to fill the vacancy as soon as practicable 

after the general election. 

 

(2)If a special election to fill the vacancy in election or office of Representative in 

Congress or United States Senator is called before the 80th day after the vacancy 

occurs, each major political party shall select its nominee for the office and certify the 

name of the nominee to the Secretary of State. The Secretary of State shall place the 

name of the nominee on the ballot. 

 

(3)If a special election to fill the vacancy in election or office of Representative in 

Congress or United States Senator is called after the 79th day after the vacancy 

occurs, a special primary election shall be conducted by the Secretary of State for the 

purpose of nominating a candidate of each major political party. A declaration of 

candidacy or nominating petition may be filed not later than the 10th day following the 

issuance of the writ of election. [Formerly 249.654; 1985 c.586 §1; 1995 c.607 §60] 

 


